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CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, OCTOBER 24, 2005

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
Frank Hernandez (Chair), Benny Barnes, Jim Duvall, Terence Elliott, James Eyestone, Ken Herndon, Darlene Poe, Tom Sharp

ABSENT:
Alex Edwards, Lynda Lawrence

I.  Disaster Preparedness

This Agenda item was added.  Benny Barnes reported that the Classified Senate has been discussing the campus disaster plan and an emergency horn being installed on campus to alert everyone campus-wide in the event of an emergency.  Emergency sirens were discussed at Operations Council in March 2003.  Benny wanted to know the status of the siren(s), and this will be investigated.  The Classified Senate had concerns about the recent bomb threat and that most people on campus weren’t informed.  

Frank Hernandez wants a thorough review of the entire campus disaster preparedness plan, and this has been referred to the Safety Committee.  The Operations Council can ask the Safety Committee to make the siren a priority. 

Darlene Poe was checking all of the safety cabinets on campus last week and found that no one in the LA-Building has a key to the safety cabinet in that building.  Jim Duvall said he doesn’t even know where the safety cabinets in his division are located.  

Plan of Action

1.
Tom Sharp and Darlene Poe will take the question of the siren(s) to the Safety Committee.

2.
Darlene Poe will bring a list of all the safety cabinets and their locations to the next meeting.

II.  Safety on Campus

Student representative Ken Herndon visited the night classes recently and students expressed their concerns about the fire alarm.  A fire alarm went off recently at night and no one knew what to do.  Ken talked to Mariles Magalong, chair of the Safety Committee, about these concerns, and Mariles responded that there are building monitors assigned to each building on campus who know what to do in the event of a fire alarm.  Ken then asked Mariles why there are no safety procedures posted in the classrooms and Mariles said the Safety Committee is working on this.

Ken asked why there are no safety procedures posted in the classrooms, and why the exits to every building aren’t displayed in every building.  Ken wondered why this hadn’t been completed over the summer, and Lt. Tom Sharp said that this is something that is done continuously, not strictly over the summer.  Frank added that Operations Council has referred these concerns to the Safety Committee.  

The next Safety Committee meeting will be Friday, November 4 at 8:00 a.m.  Mariles Magalong will be able to provide the location of the meeting.  Frank said a student representative and, if possible, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque should attend this meeting.  Ken said it’s very hard to find students to serve on committees, and he said if anyone knows of any students interested in serving on committees, they should let Ken Herndon or Jennifer Ounjian-Auque know.  If no student is able to attend the meeting on November 4, Ken is encouraged to speak with Mariles Magalong after the meeting.  James Eyestone suggested that the ASU send a memo to Mariles Magalong spelling out their concerns.

Ken asked what effects the construction going on will have on campus safety and what students can do to not conflict with safety hazards during this time.  Jim said the contractors are fencing off the areas that will be unsafe.  Most deliveries will not occur during times when there is a lot of student traffic.  Darlene added that the students’ assistance would be needed to ensure that people do not wander into the areas that will be fenced off.  James said the college and the district have taken a lot of steps to make sure students feel safe.  The contractors must adhere to very high standards while working on campus.

Ken also asked about work being done in the LA- and AA-Buildings, where most classes are held.  Frank responded that the current remodel projects will be on the library and high tech center.  

Plans of Action

1.
Tom Sharp and Darlene Poe will take the students’ concerns to the next Safety Committee meeting.  

2.
Frank Hernandez will talk to Alex Edwards prior to the next Safety Committee meeting.  

3.
Ken Herndon will ask Jennifer Ounjian-Auque and students to attend the Safety Committee meeting on November 4.

III.  Other

A.  Bike Lockers

Benny said the Classified Senate would like to know if the bike lockers on campus have been advertised because they aren’t being used.  Frank responded that the bike lockers aren’t ready yet.  They need to be put on a stable platform.  Once they are on a permanent platform, they will be advertised.  There are two lockers near Police Services and one locker by the Biological Sciences Building, for a total of six lockers (each structure has two lockers).  Benny said the Classified Senate is also concerned about how much paperwork is involved in obtaining a locker, and he was told it is minimal.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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